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DES PLAINES VALLEY REGION

ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL

DECEMBER 14, 2017
RIDGEWOOD CONFERENCE ROOM

MINUTES
Dr. Cothran called the meeting of the Des Plaines Valley Region Administrative Council to order at 8:24 a.m. on Thursday, December 14, 2017 in Conference Room at Ridgewood High School.  
In attendance:  

Dr. Henry Bohleke (Triton College)

Dr. Sue Campos (Triton College)

Dr. Anne Cothran (DVR)
Mr. Frank Holthouse (Leyden Dist. 212), 
Mr. Greg Johnson (Oak Park & River Forest Dist. 200)

Ms. Lori Kwon (DVR)

Mr. Eric Lasky (Ridgewood Dist. 234)

Mr. David Weishaar (Riverside-Brookfield Dist. 208)

Mr. Doug Wildes (Elmwood Park Dist. 401)
APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER MINUTES

Mr. Johnson moved, Mr. Weishaar seconded the motion to approve minutes of the November 2, 2017 meeting.  All ayes; motion carried.
GRANT CORE INDICATORS AND PERFORMANCE TRENDS

Mr. Weishaar is currently in talks with his administration and will speak about these matters in the next meeting.

REGIONAL ACTIVITIES-PRELIMINARY PLANNING FOR FY19
A. Recap of meeting last month with Mr. Doug Olson:

Mr. Wildes provided the Administrative Council Members in attendance with an outline of the High School Cohort Education Meeting of November 14, 2017.  Mr. Wildes delivered key highlights such as Goals/Needs, Programs of Interest, Challenges, Placement Testing, Course Scheduling, Certification, and other matters.  Please see attachment for details.

B. Recommendation for program collaboration

Dr. Cothran addressed the Administrative Council Members to submit their FY19 budget by February of 2017.  FY19 Budgets go to the DVR Board in March.  Dr. Cothran asked the AC Members to suggest ideas on current and new activities.  Dr. Bohleke inquired about funding available to train K-12 teachers under the Perkins Grant.  ICCB has different rules on use of Perkins funds.  Positive comments for continuation of Teacher Trek and student field trips.  Dr. Cothran noted that due to internal matters, PricewaterhouseCoopers is not accepting students for onsite visits at this time. 

Mr. Holthouse affirmed that Project Lead the Way was successful, overall.  Requests to bring back Triton Campus program visits to open doors for students.  Ms. Campos urged the AC Members to bring students to Triton College because onsite experiences benefit students more than professional visits to the Districts.  Mr. Weishaar reiterated the advantages of Spotlight Activities for students.  Mr. Wildes pointed out that students reacted positively to the Career Fair and that it was a good way to connect with students.  Dr. Bohleke mentioned the courses offered at Triton College such as Automotive, Engineering Technology, Horticulture, and Hospitality and expressed interest in serving students in the community.  Dr. Cothran recounted the success of the IT on-site visit at Triton.  Discussion about teachers bringing one class at a time, to make the group manageable at the college.   Could there be six separate trips so each district could have a visit day?  Dr. Bohleke cited the programs of interest - Automotive, Engineering Technology, Hospitality, Health, and Information Technology.  AC Members prefer onsite visits to Triton and other businesses, rather than in school presentations.  
Mr. Johnson requested feedback on Accuplacer testing.  Mr. Holthouse agreed that Accuplacer is a very big concern for over one hundred students who have done everything yet cannot obtain Dual Credit as a result of the placement testing.  Dr. Cothran asked whether Triton liaisons can be trained to conduct testing at home schools and raised three issues:  1. Are Triton CRAs trained to conduct testing in the buildings?  2. What is the cut score threshold for CTE?  3. What is the threshold for Non-CTE?  Dr. Bohleke shared that Mr. Doug Olson oversees the CRAs and would need to address the question of training them to administer testing.  
Dr. Cothran noted for acohort Triton needs 15 students per section. Mr. Wildes notes that in the recent meeting with Dr. Olson that Accuplacer testing is the real barrier because students cannot meet the math requirement and therefore cannot complete.  Dr. Bohleke remarked that studies have shown that students who take dual credit courses are more likely to finish high school and to go onto post-secondary education and finish it.  Dr. Bohleke reasoned that barriers can be worked out to benefit students.  
For this reason, Mr. Weishaar was in favor of adjusting the deadline dates of Accuplacer testing due to differing schedules of the school districts.  Mr. Holthouse expressed concern that the barrier is bigger than the opportunity, and cited the retention rate of 100% through Harper College versus 48% at Triton.  Dr. Bohleke recommended to the AC Members to bring up this issue for discussion in the next meeting.  Mr. Weishaar expressed his concerns over adjunct certification status with Triton.  Dr. Bohleke asked Mr. Weishaar to send him the certification documents to forward to Mr. Olson.  

(Mr. Lasky missed a portion of the meeting when called out to address a building issue, and returned later.)

OTHER

A. Ms. Rayburn’s Literature (4 Pages)

B. Triton College Partnership Information (1 Page)
C. National Science Foundation Literature (2 Folders)

D. Teacher Certification Reports:  a. Endorsement b. Schedule time with Dr. Cothran to review report

E. Teacher Trek:  Mr. Holthouse urged AC Members to promote  

Adjoined 9:40 a.m.
